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A NOTE FROM DAVID MORGAN
Parklands President

Dear Friends of The Parklands,

I am continually amazed by how our Louisville community 
embraces The Parklands of Floyds Fork.  Visitors and donors 
like you make The Parklands a place where everyone connects 
with nature in so many ways:  spending family time on the 
Egg Lawn, biking and hiking through our 60+ miles of trails 
or gathering with friends to enjoy our open spaces.  All 3.5 
million visits in 2022 represent the many ways people enjoy the 
beautiful Kentucky landscape showcased at The Parklands. You 
inspire our team to provide safe, clean, fun, and beautiful parks 
365 days a year for free, receiving recognition for this along the 
way. 2022 was no exception:

•  Louisville Business First ranked The Parklands as the #1 
Tourist Attraction based on visitation

• The Parklands won The Garden Club of America Cynthia 
Pratt Laughlin Medal for Outstanding Achievement in 
Environmental Protection and the Maintenance of the 
Quality of Life

• The Parklands received the Jefferson County Soil 
Conservation District award as Master Conservationist for 
our work with invasive species

These accolades are a direct result of amazing support from 
donors like you.  As a visitor-and-donor supported public park 
receiving no annual tax revenue, we raise funds each year for 
daily operations and maintenance and to ensure continued free 
admission. We are honored to have you there every step of the 
way.

As we approach 30 million visits since inception, we love how 
you incorporate The Parklands into your daily lives – your 
morning walks, your weekend excursions, and your evening 
rides. I am excited for another great year in 2023 and hope you 
spend time in The Parklands soon!

Sincerely,

David F. Morgan
President, The Parklands of Floyds Fork

 “This award recognizes environmental protection, and also, quality of life, both of 
which are longstanding goals of our project. We wish to thank the Glenview Garden 
Club for nominating The Parklands and the many Louisvillians who helped to make 
this award possible.”  - Dan Jones, Parklands Founder & Chairman

Dan Jones accepts the Cynthia Pratt Laughlin Award 
on behalf of The Parklands of Floyds Fork.

THE CYNTHIA PRATT LAUGHLIN AWARD
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“This year was an exciting year 
for The Parklands! 2022 was the 
year we surpassed 25 million 
visits, received multiple awards 
for our conservation efforts and 
environmental work, and connected 
with our fellow Kentuckians and 
Louisvillians even more through 
access to our state-of-the-art parks 
and educational opportunities.

I am so honored by the way this 
city has accepted and loved 
The Parklands as much as we 
do. Every wedding, birthday 
party, morning stroll, and family 

afternoon spent at The Parklands is a testament to how important 
these community oriented green spaces are for this city. This 
is the legacy we want to leave for future generations!

We could not have created this space or leave this legacy of nature 
without YOU! As a visitor-and-donor supported public park, we 
rely on incredible people like you to come along side us in this 
vision and provide the support we need to make it happen. Your 
generous support is shaping the future of Louisville and sustains 
this community asset for decades to come! We are grateful every 
day for you and all the ways you make The Parklands stand apart.”

- Dan Jones
Parklands Founder & Chairman

BOARD EMERITI
Annette Cox
Owner 
Joe K Corporation

Charles P. Denny
Retired Regional President
PNC Bank

Michael J. Heitz, AIA
Retired Director
Louisville Metro Parks & Recreation

Ellen Hesen
Deputy Mayor
Louisville Metro

Henry V. Heuser, Jr.
Chairman
UniStar Purchasing Solutions

Bruce Maza
Senior Fellow
CE&S Foundation 

PARKLANDS LEADERSHIP
David F. Morgan
President

Sam Stewart
Director of Development & External Relations

Toni Woodard
Director of Facilities & Hospitality

Curtis Carman
Director of Education & Programming

Kevin Beck
Project Manager

Aaron Boggs
Director of Horticulture & Natural Areas

Kirk Dolan
Park Superintendent

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Daniel H. Jones
Founder and Chairman
The Parklands of Floyds Fork 

Sandra Frazier
CEO / Managing Member
Tandem Public Relations

Bryan K. Johnson
Senior Vice-President
Main Street Realty, Inc.

Carol L. Jones
President
Main Street Realty, Inc.

William E. Juckett
Chairman Emeritus
Louisville Olmsted Parks Conservancy

Charles P. Marsh 
Vice President 
Gault-Marsh Development

John A. Moore
Chairman & CEO
Atria Senior Living, Inc. 

Mary Nixon
Retired Finance Executive 
Yum! Brands

Kenneth L. Payne
Retired President and CEO
Main Street Realty, Inc.

Luke B. Schmidt 
President
L.B. Schmidt & Associates, LLC

David Y. Wood, SIOR
Vice President, Brokerage
JLL

PRESERVING & SUSTAINING A LEGACY

Dan Jones, Founder & Chairman
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No matter how you prefer to spend your time outside, The Parklands has something for everyone regardless 

of age or ability. Paved and natural trails for biking, hiking, walking, and running cut through the surrounding 

landscape; sprawling open areas for playing, relaxing, and gathering dot The Parklands map with 

playgrounds or spraygrounds for kids to let loose; Floyds Fork, ponds, and lakes provide a place for fishing 

and shady respite in the hot summers.

In the summer of 2022, we unveiled our latest project to bring people together at The Parklands. Because 

of the generosity of The Greg Davis Fund, we were able to build the Pope Lick Archery Range for all to 

enjoy. Our top-notch archery range offers 8 different targets between 10 and 50 yards for archers of all 

experience levels to enjoy. Since its opening in June 2022, the range has been used regularly by families, 

friends, and individuals looking to pick up a new hobby, brush up on an old one, or practice to master the 

skill. It has quickly become a popular Parklands amenity and opportunity for people to engage in exercise 

and the outdoors in a different way.  

7 Paddling Access Points 

POPE LICK ARCHERY RANGE

3.5 MILLION 
visits in 2022

80+ MILES
of trails for hiking, biking, 

and paddling

3 Playgrounds 

2 Spraygrounds 
& 

“Such a gift to our community! I’ve enjoyed kayaking, running, splashing, biking, walking and exploring.  
I especially loved bringing my elderly mother to The Parklands to bathe in the natural beauty.”   
- Robbie Lynn Hornback Chitwood

“Beautiful trails. Easy to Moderate level hiking trails: Paved, gravel and dirt. I love The Parklands! It seriously 
revives my spirits whenever I need some time away from the city’s chaos.”   
- Angelene Baker

THE PARKLANDS: A PLACE TO CARE FOR YOUR PHYSICAL AND MENTAL HEALTH
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Through our field trip scholarship program, or S.E.E.D. Program (Stewardship, Education, Exploration, Discovery), 

we partner with local Title I schools and non-profit organizations to expose their students to new environments 

and activities. Each S.E.E.D partner receives a minimum of four interactions per year with our Parklands Education 

team, where they will hike, creek walk, fish, or play field games. This consistency fosters the connection between 

student and landscape by allowing students time to get to know nature on their own terms.

Our partnership with Neighborhood House highlights the power 

of program consistency. Each summer for the past five years, 

we have hosted Neighborhood House students weekly for eight 

weeks. When we began this partnership, we asked students 

what kind of wildlife we may see on the trail or in the stream. 

Shouts of “Tigers!”, “Lions!”, “Alligators!” echoed under the 

pavilion. Eventually, they moved to “Rabbits!”, “Deer!”, and finally, 

“Snakes!” Just uttering the word snake caused the group to recoil 

in horror. They wanted no part of the hike and creek walk planned 

because reptile danger lurked around every corner.

With nervous apprehension students began the walk toward 

the trail. The students started walking single file on the farthest 

side of the path from “the woods” where snakes were hiding. 

When the group arrived at Floyds Fork, Ranger Curtis explained 

that they would be wading in the stream looking for things like 

crawfish, turtles, fish, and even snakes. His comment was met 

with raised eyebrows and incredulous looks from the students. 

Noticing their anxiety, Ranger Curtis quelled their fears by 

stomping happily into the water and pulling out a crawfish. Slowly, 

students began inching toward the water until all of them were 

splashing and examining crawfish. Once the initial fear was gone 

the students spent the entire afternoon in the creek— culminating 

in catching a northern water snake.

Slowly, year over year, with consistency we have removed fear of the outdoors for our S.E.E.D partners. Each year, 

students grow more confident in themselves and more connected to the natural world. Their love of nature is not 

limited to The Parklands but has been fostered there so that they take that passion into their own community.

 

THE PARKLANDS S.E.E.D PROGRAM

13,506 
educational experiences in 2022 

& 147,095+
total experiences since 2013

7

9,256  
underserved students from Title I 
partner schools directly reached 

through field trips, outreach & camps

563 
Wednesday Wonders  
participants in 2022

“The students always have a great experience at The Parklands and often students have little familiarity with, and 
even a fear of the outdoors. But their perspectives are changed and they come to see the joy and value of it. The rangers 
and staff always do a terrific job with the kids. Keep up the great work, it is truly appreciated.”     - Title I Teacher
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The American chestnut (Castanea dentata) was once one of the most common and ecologically important trees in 

the eastern United States. However, a fungal blight introduced in the early 20th century devastated the species, 

killing an estimated 4 billion trees and drastically altering forest ecosystems.

Efforts to restore the American chestnut have been ongoing for decades, with various approaches including 

hybridization with blight-resistant Asian chestnut species and genetic engineering. Another such effort is the 

American Chestnut Restoration Project at The Parklands of Floyds Fork.

This Parklands project is funded through the Gibbs Foundation and 

includes two groves, one in Beckley Creek Park and one in Broad Run 

Park. As a Legacy Tree Sponsor of the American Chestnut Foundation, 

we receive around twenty-five “research” chestnut seeds per year.  

These seeds, along with any harvested from our two groves, are sent to 

Woody Warehouse in Lizton, Indiana.   As one of the nation’s top growers 

of native trees from seed, they germinate the seeds and grow them into 

5’-6’ trees.  The Parklands then uses these trees to replace blighted 

chestnuts in the groves.  Eventually, the goal is to reintroduce American 

chestnut trees back into Kentucky’s landscape.  

This project is part of a broader effort by the American Chestnut 

Foundation, which seeks to restore the species to its former ecological 

prominence. While it remains to be seen whether these efforts will 

ultimately succeed, The Parklands continues to work hard towards this 

universal goal. The restoration of the American chestnut would have 

significant ecological and cultural implications, providing habitat and 

food for wildlife and returning a beloved and historically significant tree 

to eastern forests.

AMERICAN CHESTNUT RESTORATION PROJECT

78,875
trees planted since opening

2,000
acres of forest managed in 2022

450
species of native plants

460
acres of meadows managed

243
acres treated for invasive species

242
total species of mammals, fish, 

amphibians, & birds

PARTNER SPOTLIGHT:
Woody Warehouse Nursery, located in Lizton, Indiana, specializes in growing native trees, such as the American 

chestnut. The Parklands of Floyds Fork partners with Woody Warehouse to contract grow seeds from our American 

chestnut groves. The vast majority of trees Woody Warehouse cultivates are from seeds gathered by hand in the local 

region, like The Parklands, which ensures trees are adapted to our environment and, with good maintenance and care, 

continue to grow long after us. They then propagate these seeds in their greenhouse until they are a desirable size and 

can be sent back to The Parklands with the hopes of reintroducing this mighty tree back into the natural landscape.



THE PARKLANDS COMMUNITY

25,952,064
total park visits
since inception

“The Parklands of Floyd’s Fork is a treasure to 
have on the outskirts of Jefferson County. We have 
visited each of the five parks that make up the The 
Parklands. It’s a beautiful park just a few minutes 
drive from much of Jefferson County. Hiking, 
kayaking, nature watching, water parks, water 
fountains, PNC Education Center, & so much 
more. They have numerous field trip opportunities 
for our local schools, going above & beyond to 
ensure all children can experience a unique park 
system. The park rangers, staff educators, & 
maintenance staff are awesome. Plan a visit as 
soon as possible, you’ll love it.”    - Robert Gaskins

Duane Parker

Lauren DeGrella

Brian Turner

Jason Morrison

Graydon Johnson

VISITORS’ FAVORITE MOMENTS FROM 2022

10



Kelly GoreeEmily Arbaugh

“Always a pleasure to visit this area. Clear 
trails, even some if you are wheelchair bound, 
plus trails that are more rugged. In all the years 
we have been coming here, we continue to find 
places we missed! So neat!”  - Kris Gladson

Kara Looney Anna Lee

PARKLANDS MEMBERSHIP
The Parklands is a privately-operated public park system and does not receive tax dollars to  

support annual operations, which cost around $4.5 million per year. As a visitor-and-donor 

supported public park, The Parklands depends on Membership donations and contributions 

from businesses and foundations to keep these spaces safe, clean, fun, and beautiful for the 

whole community to enjoy. Anyone who donates to The Parklands automatically becomes one 

of our Parklands Members and receives exclusive access to member programs and other perks! 

To join or renew your Membership, please visit theparklands.org/Member.

Thank you to the 2,535 Member households that supported The Parklands in 2022!
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THE PARKLANDS 5K
The 4th Annual Parklands 5K Walk & Run presented by Enchanting Adventure Travels on 

June 4, 2022 was a success! Over 600 community members participated to support this 

visitor-and-donor supported park system. Through the event, we raised over $60,000 net to 

keep The Parklands safe, clean, fun, and beautiful for the entire community.

Special thanks to Julie Beam and Annette Cox for their help with The 2022 Parklands 5K!

THE PARKLANDS EDUCATION LUNCHEON
On Thursday, May 26, 2022, community leaders, 

entrepreneurs and fellow park lovers gathered at The 

Parklands Education Luncheon presented by PNC 
Bank to celebrate and raise funds for The Parklands 

Outdoor Classroom, Louisville’s preeminent outdoor 

science-based education program. The event raised 

nearly $200,000 net for outdoor education and the 

enhancement of scientific literacy in our community.

Special thanks to our Parklands Education Luncheon 
Steering Committee:

Chuck & Donna Denny (Chairs)  

Jennifer Barber

Ritu Furlan

Meghan Jones

Todd Lanham

Rich Lechleiter

David Wood

As a privately operated public park, we rely on the generosity of others to continue providing spaces for families, friends, and individuals across not only Louisville 

but visitors from a myriad of other cities and even states to gather, engage in nature, and live life together. In addition to charitable contributions from individuals, 

businesses, and foundations, a large portion of our annual funding is the result of our annual fundraisers: The Parklands 5K, The Parklands Education Luncheon, and 

Field & Fork. These fundraising events help sustain our parks throughout the year – from daily maintenance to major operations, from continued sustainability and 

conservation to important environmental and horticultural projects, from member events to weekly children’s programming. The Parklands of Floyds Fork is able to 

continue developing, improving, and providing safe, clean, fun, and beautiful parks 365 days a year at no cost to enter because of the incredible generosity of the 

individuals and companies that support our annual fundraisers. 

FUNDRAISING EVENTS
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FIELD & FORK
We were delighted to host the Tenth Annual Field & Fork presented by JPMorgan 
Chase & Co in Turkey Run Park! It was a wonderful evening of fellowship, food, 

philanthropy, and music.

Guests enjoyed a Kentucky-themed dinner presented by White Clay that was 

followed by a dynamic live auction and appeal! After dinner, the night continued in 

the Hockensmith Barn with after-dinner drinks, snacks and dancing for “Afterglow” 

presented by Butchertown Grocery Bakery.

Thanks to our generous supporters, this event raised over $560,000 net to 

support the daily maintenance and operations of The Parklands. Your continued 

support of this nearly 4,000-acre park system truly makes an impact in our 

community, keeping The Parklands safe, clean, fun, and beautiful for visitors of all 

ages, abilities and backgrounds.

Thank you to our event sponsors, as well as everyone who supported  
the event, including our volunteer Field & Fork Committee:  

Jessica & Mac Thompson (Chairs)

Julie Beam

Barbara & Bill Juckett

Skipper Martin

Lisa Petry

Luke Schmidt

Larry Williams

David Wood



REVENUE*

EXPENSES*

*Source is 2022 Form 990. Expenses include $3,140,970 of 
depreciation expense.

SUSTAINING A LEGACY 
Construction of The Parklands was made possible through community contributions that totaled nearly $130 

million. Now that construction is complete, your support helps protect and maintain that investment on an 

annual basis through The Parklands Fund, our annual campaign. We appreciate your support in maintaining 

this beautiful community asset, and hope you are as proud as we are of what we have accomplished together. 

Because we receive no tax revenue for annual operations, our funding model relies on three main sources: your 

donations, earned income from facility rentals and programming fees, and support from the 21st Century Parks 

Endowment. Together, these sources ensure a sustainable future for The Parklands. 

2022 INVESTMENT REPORT

SUMMARY OF ASSETS
Cash & Cash Equivalents $1,724,016
Pledges Receivable $783,125
Other Current Assets $175,315
Land, Buildings, and Equipment, Net $90,645,128
Total Assets $93,327,584

SUMMARY OF LIABILITIES
Current Liabilities $464,297
Long-Term Debt $0
Total Liabilities $464,297

NET ASSET BREAKDOWN 
Net Assets without Donor Restrictions $91,332,629
Net Assets with Donor Restrictions $1,530,658
Total Net Assets $92,863,287

2022 Parklands Fund Donations
See 2022 Parklands Fund Summary

$3,092,208 60%

Endowment Support
Multi-Year Pledges

$250,000
$507,567

5%
10%

Employee Retention Tax Credit $423,747 8%
Earned Revenue $882,370 17%
In-Kind Donations $20,317 0%
Total Revenue $5,176,209

Programming $6,158,315 85%
Management & General $602,469 5%
Fundraising $508,846 7%
Total Expenses $7,269,630

The Parklands Fund is the annual 
campaign that funds daily maintenance 

and operations of The Parklands. 

2022 PARKLANDS 
FUND SUMMARY

$3 Million

2,002 unique donors gave  3,072 gifts

1,914 individuals gave  $1,667,933 

75 businesses gave  $1,152,775

14 foundations gave  $271,500

in total cash gifts raised for 2022 Fund: 
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THANK YOU TO OUR GENEROUS SUPPORTERS
Your contribution is truly an investment in our community. Not only does it make it 

possible to keep The Parklands free for all, but it provides significant benefits for our 

environment, economy, health, and education. With an annual operating budget of 

approximately $4.5 million, we rely on you to support this community asset. 

Together, we maintain this beautiful park system, making our community more healthy, 

sustainable, and enjoyable for people of all ages, abilities, and backgrounds. 
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PARKLANDS CHAMPION
$25,000+
21st Century Parks Endowment, Inc.
Anonymous 
Blue Sky Foundation 
Carla and Bryan Brown 
Erika and Jesse Clement 
Annette Cox 
The Cralle Foundation, Inc. 
Sandra Frazier 
Gheens Foundation, Inc.  
Henry V. Heuser, Jr. 
The Humana Foundation 
Drs. Lisa and Dan Jones 
JPMorgan Chase 
The Richard A. Lechleiter Family
Abby and Fairleigh Lussky Family Fund
Jenny and Charles Marsh 
Michter’s Distillery 
John Moore and Patti Pugh-Moore 

Family Fund 
Mary and Ted Nixon 
Premier Packaging, LLC 
John H. Schnatter

PARKLANDS STEWARD
$10,000-$24,999
Samuel H. Klein Family Foundation - 

June and Stanley Atlas 
Elizabeth Jenkins and Jack Ball 
Julie and William Ballard 
Diane and Jim Bloem 
Boyd Company 
R. Lawrence Caperton 
ChromaLuxe 
Kathy and Michael Davis 

Cary Brown and Steven Epstein 
Mary Lee and George E. Fischer 
Flynn Brothers Contracting, Inc. 
Jean Frazier 
G&M Maintenance Services Inc. 
Hardscuffle, Inc. 
Charlotte and Randy Hockensmith 
Rhonda and Bryan Johnson 
Mackin Family Foundation 
Main Street Realty, Inc. 
Metzger Family 
Lydia Moel 
Elaine G. Musselman 
Norton Healthcare Inc. 
Kathy and Bud Orr 
Paul Ogle Foundation, Inc. 
Lynda and Kenneth Payne 
PNC Bank 
PNC Foundation 
The Ramsey Family 
Rogers Group Investments 
The Robert W. Rounsavall Jr.  

Family Foundation 
Terri and Russell Saunders 
Lindy Street 
Trilogy Health Services LLC 
Paul and Melissa Varga  

Family Fund 
White Clay Consulting 
Barbara and Bill Young

PARKLANDS PROVIDER
$5,000-$9,999
The Augusta Brown Holland 

Philanthropic Foundation 
Julie S. Beam and  

Richard Hornung 

Sueleal and Robert Berlin 
Brown-Forman Corporation 
Buffalo Construction 
The Bufford Family Foundation 
Paula and Craig Cameron 
Kathy and Joe Daley 
Lee and Elizabeth Davis Fund 
Donna and Charles P. Denny 
Jean Donoho 
Bernie Fineman 
Jesse Flynn 
Kristin and Jeff Forrest 
Joan and LaMar Gaston 
Mary and Robert C. Gatewood 
Adam and Ange Gellhaus 
The GeoRosa Fund 
The Glenview Trust Company 
Marlene and David Grissom 
Daryl and Fritz Hollenbach 
JLL 
Kathy and Fred Jones 
May Wetherby Jones Foundation 
Kelley Construction 
Cherry Davenport Kelly 
Maureen and Gary Kingry 
Kroger Company 
Mary Jude and Dr. Scott Kuiper 
Kasey and Jonathan Mand 
The Michael McCallister  

Charitable Fund 
Mercedes-Benz of Louisville 
Modern Woodmen of America 
Jane and David Morgan 
Michelle Wells and Scott Neff 
Republic National Distributing 

Company of Kentucky 
William Scearce 
Sharon and Luke Schmidt 
Social Weaver Foundation 
Lara and Thad Solomon 
Kelli and Craig Stein 
Lynne and Richard Stephan 
Sterling G Thompson Company LLC
Jessica and Mac Thompson 
Doug Whyte 
William E. Barth Foundation 
Keith L. Williams 

Susan and David Wood 
Yum! Brands, Inc.

PARKLANDS PRESERVER
$1,000-$4,999
Beth and Jeff Ackerman 
The Ahrens Family Foundation 
William O. Alden III 
Debbie and Russell Alexander 
Algood Food Company 
Larie and Dr. Barry Allen 
Austin and Philip D. Anderton 
Elizabeth and Jackson Andrews 
Archdiocese of Louisville 
LouAnn Atlas and Ryan Coady 
Irving W. and Catherine T. Bailey, II Fund
Baird 
Eclipse Bank 
Kellie and Andrew Beckman 
Bellarmine University 
Linda and Fredrick Benz 
Vinita Bhaskar 
Kyle Bianconcini 
Andy Blieden 
Nikki and Dennis Bonifer 
Christen and Michael Boone 
BRAMCO/Brandeis Machinery & 

Supply Co. 
Nadine and Mike Brewer 
Marcia and Gregory Brey 
Christina Lee Brown 
Portia and Jerry Brown 
Building Industry Association of 

Greater Louisville 
Robin and David Burch 
Capstone Realty, Inc. 
Carol and Robert Carnighan 
Pam Carter 
Marcia and Ballard Cassady 
Celia and Scott Catlett 
CBRE 
Luisa and Joe Charbonneau 
Carole and Robert Christian 
Elizabeth and Richard Clay 
Ann Cobb 
Gena and Doug Cobb 
Summit Construction 

Contract Glazing Group, Inc 
Chenault Conway 
Lynda Cook 
Rose Cooper and Allen Bush 
Whip Mix Corp. 
Crawford Charitable Fund 
D. D. Williamson & Co., Inc. 
Dahlem Realty Co. 
Dauenhauer Plumbing, Heating & Air
Mary Jo and Glenn Davis 
Nancy and Ross Davison 
Jenni and Phillip Deamer 
Patrick and Rita Debes  

Family Foundation 
Dell 
Casey and Matt Dellen 
Janet Den Uyl 
Dentons Bingham Greenebaum 
Dinsmore and Shohl, LLP 
Clanton Dowds Family Trust 
Duane Realty Group 
Patti and Richard Edwards 
Ernst & Young 
Fastline Media Group 
Michelle and Timothy Feger 
Ferguson Waterworks 
Fifth Third Bank 
Kathryn and Larry Fisher 
Frost Brown Todd LLC 
Debbie and Ed Galloway 
Kevin Gardner 
Stephen Gault 
GE Foundation 
Peter Gerstle 
The Gibbs Foundation 
Elizabeth and Ray Glass 
Network for Good 
The Graff Family Giving Fund 
Kim and Greg Greenwood 
Paula and Michael Grisanti 
Sandy Gulick 
H. David Hale 
Hamm Family 
Maria and John Hampton 
Cathy and David Hance 
Jane Hardy and David Schmidt 
Carol Hebel 

THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS
Thanks to the generosity of individuals, organizations, 
corporations and foundations throughout the community, 
The Parklands is able to provide world-class amenities and 
programs. Those listed here contributed $250 or more to the 
2022 Parklands Annual Fund and agreed to be recognized. 
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Hebel & Hornung, PSC 
Michael Hendricks 
Mark Hershman 
Peggy and Gene Hoffman 
Hollenbach-Oakley 
Rae and Bob Horton 
Betty and Joe Humphrey 
Linda Hundley and Douglas Cornelison
ID&A, Inc. 
Bowling Nursery, Inc. 
Tiffany Kelley-Jenkins and Drew Jenkins
Denise and Clarence Jones 
Diane and David Jones 
Richard and Anne Jones  

Charitable Fund 
Barbara and William Juckett 
Tricia and Dr. James Julian 
Donna and Steve Kamber 
Barbara and Allen Kannapell 
KCC Companies 
Sarah and Paul Keith 
Maggie and Benton Keith 
Sara and Michael Kelley 
Laura and Michael Kennedy 
Kentucky Country Day School 
Kentucky MENTOR 
Kentucky Select Properties 
Debbie King 
Mary and Don Korfhage 
Judith and Karl Kuiper 
Joan O. Lenahan Charitable Fund
LG&E and KU Energy LLC 
Anne and Tony Lindauer 
Long Run Creek Properties LLC 
Lynn and Dr. Rob Macrae 
Eleanor and Robert Maddox 
Sue Ellen Mahaffey and  

Tim Anderson 
Chris Maietta 
Janine and Joseph Malone 
Claudine and John Mann 
Maplewood Foundation 
Hana and Skipper Martin 
Lori and Michael Martin 
Mason Construction & Dev, LLC 
Material Handling Systems 
Chris Mattingly 

Bruce Maza 
McCarthy Strategic Solutions, LLC
Stephann and Gregory McDearmon
MCM CPAs & Advisors 
Kathryn Mershon and Dr. Todd Gardner
The Bill and Becky Meyer Giving Fund
Middleton Reutlinger 
Leslie and James Millar Charitable Fund
John Miller 
The Jerry T. and Laura J. Miller 

Charitable Fund 
Rosanne Miller 
Mindel, Scott & Associates 
Susan and Charles Moore 
Morgan Pottinger McGarvey 
Susan and Jack Moss 
R. Charles and Sally Moyer  

Charitable Fund 
John Murray 
Walter E and Janice C Neely 

Charitable Fund 
Ellen Ballard and Dennis Neyman
Edie and Joe Norris 
NTS Development Company 
Office Resources Inc. 
Anita and Brian Oldham 
ORR Corporation 
Kay and Archie Parsley 
Dorothy and James Patterson 
Laura Petry 
Sue and Ned Pfau 
Margaret Plattner 
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP 
QK4, Inc. 
Raatz Fence Company 
Martha Rankin 
W. Ann Reynolds 
Edward and Helen Rhawn Fund
Diana Robbins 
Karen and Hank Robinson 
Donna and Clarence Rode 
Tania Condurache and George Rodgers
Ann and Don Rosa 
Ashley and Jeffrey Rosen 
Unbridled Women Adventure Race
Mary Ruch 
Wanda and Mike Ryan 

Ann and John Schaap 
Preston Schilling 
Dina and Evan Schipper 
Manfred Schmidt 
Michael Schmitt 
Biscuit Belly 
The Schroering Co 
The Schweinhart Living Trust 
Ellen Sears 
Semonin Realtors 
Winona and Joseph Shiprek 
Ruth Simons 
Shirley Simons 
Julia and Anthony Sirohman 
Cindy and Ed Skarbek 
SkuVault 
Hollie and Jef Sloss 
Barbara West and Vertner Smith 

Charitable Fund 
Amy and Lew Spears 
Michelle and Mark Spina 
Mike Staten 
Steel Technologies Foundation 
Linda and Todd Stephan 
Shawn and Jim Stevison 
Mary Clay Stites 
Stites & Harbison PLLC 
Stock Yards Bank & Trust Co. 
Sue and Terry Strange 
Strothman and Company 
Brenda and Terry Sullivan 
Nancy and Charles Teeple 
Ellen B. and Carl M. Thomas 
Emily and Tommy Thomas 
Amanda and Robbie Tindall 
Tosha and Steve Tucker 
Mo and Jeff Underhill 
UofL -  College of Business 
USI Insurance Services, LLC 
Carolyn and Julian Van Winkle 
Michael Vincenti 
Alison and Andy Vogel 
Joyce and James Walters 
Dolores and James Ward 
Judith Waterman 
Leah and Louis Waterman 
Janet and Robert Watkins 

Christy and Kevin Watkins 
Hank, Pat and Cher Bear Watson
Margaret and Charles Weiter 
Mary Ann Wesley and Fred Stebbins
Andrew Williams 
Karen and Dave Witak 
Lillian and Fred Woerner 
Wyatt, Tarrant & Combs, LLP

PARKLANDS PARTNER
$250–$999
Colleen and Michael Abate 
Dawn and Larry Adams 
ADP 
Advanced Business Solutions 
Carlyn and William Altman 
Amazon Smile 
Cheryl and Hal Anderson 
Maria and Paul Andriot 
Tony Arnold 
Jane Arnold 
Mary and Will Ashlock 
Kathryn Aulgur 
Mary Ellen and Bertrand Baldes 
Constance and Allen Barker 
Joan and Thom Barnell 
Karen James and Douglas Barnhart
Susan and Michael Bauer 
Jane and Kevin Beck 
Dr. Mary Bell and Anthony Little
Nathan Bellinger 
Elizabeth Bernstrom and Gregory Henes
Kenneth Berry 
Lee Purcell Best 
Deborah Bilitski 
James Bills 
Susan and Dale Black 
Jessica and Neville Blakemore III
Bud Blevens 
Susan and Mark Blieden 
Elizabeth and William Blodgett 
Blue Grass MotorSport 
Ceci and Dale Boden 
Cynthia and Roger Boston 
Marianna and Andrew Boyd 
Peggy and Walter Braden, Jr. 
Louise and Scott Brian 

Sarah and Chris Brice 
James Brown 
Meredith Brown 
Sue and Hewett Brown 
Andrew Bruenderman 
David Buchanon 
Kathie and Dr. John Buchino 
Teri and Greg Burch 
Betty and Kenneth Burhans 
Patty Ann Burks 
Robert Burt 
Megan and Stewart Byrne 
Susan Byrne and Steve Straub 
Karen and Jim Campbell 
Richard Campbell 
The Caroline Christian Foundation, Inc.
Kimberly and Greg Carroll 
Nikki and Thomas Carver 
Dorothy and Dr. Jerry Chambers
Michael Chapman 
Stardust Newburn and Donald Chipman
Cass and Carl Christiansen 
Teresa and Daniel Ciardullo 
Melanie and Rowan Claypool 
Peggy and Rob Cohen 
Sandra and Timothy Collins 
Community Foundation of Louisville
Janet and John Conti 
Hope and Todd Cooke 
John M. Cooney 
Kathy and Steven Cottner 
Brent and Luneita Cotton 
Barbara Crenshaw 
S. Gordon Dabney, Jr. Family Fund
Ann Price and John Davis 
Jillian and Dr. Thomas Davis 
Carolyn and William Deane 
Angela and Jeffrey Decker 
Chamie and Ward Deters 
Susan and Dr. Craig DeWeese 
Gina DeWitt 
Kayla and David Deyer 
Jody and Bill Dieruf 
Rita and Dan Dobson 
Deborah and Dr. David Doering 
Lisa and David Domene 
Damian Duhon 
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Lee Ann and Scott Earwood 
Gentry Easley and Doug Lotz 
Dianne and Robert Egan 
Ashley Eisner and William Beyer
Marshall P. Eldred III 
Andree Mondor and Marshall P. Eldred, Jr. 
Linda and John English 
Don Esterle 
Bonnie and Richard Fellows 
Derby’s Pet Fence 
Pam and Jay Fields 
Michael Fine 
Wenda and Norman Fischer 
Annie and Michael Fisk 
Kevin Flowers 
Patricia and Patrick Forde 
Janelle and Kevin Foster 
Martha and Mark Fouraker 
Fox on the Run Productions 
Dianna and David French 
Diane Gahafer 
Joseph Gahafer 
Julie and John Gahm 
Samuel H. Klein Family Foundation - 

Lee Garlove and Dr. Amy Garlove
Dana and David Garner 
Joseph Gelyon 
Layla George 
Donna and Dale Gettelfinger 
Grace and James Giesel 
James L. Gish Jr. 
Kenneth Golliher 
Randall Gonzalez 
Connie and Frederick Graff 
Julie and Bill Grantz 
Anne and Jerry Greenwell 
Group 1001 
Deborah Gunn 
Denise and Mick Hager 
Margaux and Connor Hale 
Kathleen Haley 
Sheri and Bard Hamilton 
Elizabeth Hancock 
Marie Ellen Harker 
Mary Beth and Michael Harlamert
Susan Harlamert 
Catherine and Jack Hayes 

Kasy and James Hayes 
Heaven Hill Brands 
Tory and Howard Herron 
Ellen Hesen 
Joan and Pete Hester 
Steve Hettinger 
Janice and Doug Hill 
John D. Hill 
Katharine and Sam Hinkle 
Hoagland Family Generosity Fund
Robin and John Hodgson 
Cyndi and Evan Hoffmann 
Teri and Dean Holland 
Margaret and William Hoover 
Johanna Howard 
Patrice and Thomas Huckaby 
Jennifer and Robert Hughes 
Humana Inc. 
Dr. Lounette Humphrey 
Theresa and John Hundley 
John Hunzicker 
Kim James 
Cyndi and William James 
Karen Newman and Bill Jonstone
Barbara Jones 
Mary Gwen Wheeler and  

David A. Jones, Jr. 
Virginia and Arne Judd 
Peggy and Chris Kamer 
Sharon and Gerald Karem 
Patricia Kaster 
Margaret and John Kerns 
Ben King 
Andrea and Samuel Kirtley 
Joy and Roger Kobel 
Carol and E. Ramsey Kraft 
Ellen and William Kronauer 
Edward Kruger and Jeffrey Rodgers
Lynn and Walter Kunau 
Joanie and Dr. Jerome Lacy 
JJ Lancaster 
Gili and Tom Larkin 
Barbara and Stephen LePrell 
Norbert E. Lickteig 
Joan Taylor and Dr. Greg Litaker
Debra F. Little 
Donna and Frank Loch 

Barbara and Joseph Lush 
Stewart Lussky and Bob Jones 
Joyce and Alan MacDonald 
Terry Malone 
Laura and Dan Maloney 
Liza Marret and Josh Schneider
Edith Martel and Joe West 
Cary and Jim Martin 
Mona and Mark Masaid 
Peter McCartney 
Galen McCray 
Linden McLellan 
Jason McMurry 
Theresa and Bob Melhorn 
Frank Mellen 
Lee and Fred Miller 
Pamela and Carl Miller 
Roger Miller 
Diana Mitchen 
Monroe Shine 
Sue Ann and Robert Morris 
Clay Morton 
Janeen Mounts 
Debra and Ronald Murphy 
Michelle Naiser and David Noe 
Celeste and Jeffrey Nall 
The Newberry Family Fund 
Eric Newton 
Beth and Charlie  Nicklies 
Ashley and Andrew Noland 
Outdoor Women of Louisville 
Marilyn and George Owens 
Bill Panning 
Anthony Parker 
Libby and Don Parkinson 
Lesa and George Patenaude 
Heather and Aaron Pennell 
Jen and Cory Petry 
Lisa Petry 
Michelle and Mike Pfeffer 
Katie and Chad Pfeifer 
Rebecca and Gregory Popham 
Helen Powell 
Progressive Materials 
Matthew Pryor 
Purity Chapter #116, O.E.S. 
Krystal Rayevich 

John Reesor 
Kate and Andrew Renda 
Renda Family Foundation 
Benjamin Richmond 
Diana and Chris Richter 
Chris Riedel 
Gwen and David Rinker 
Laura and James Roberts 
Elizabeth Barlow Rogers and  

Theodore Rogers 
Candis and William Rogers 
Hannah and Galen Roquet 
Tina and Doug Rose 
Grace and Irving Rosen 
Kathleen and Steve Rungwerth 
Linda and David Russell 
Russell Salter 
Ann and Ivan Schell 
Doug Schieber 
Claudia and Robert Schindler 
Amy and Ray Scholtz 
G. Raymond Schuhmann 
Ann Scott and Steve Yonce 
Karen and Jim Shaughnessy 
Sarah and Daniel Sheets 
Cindy and Joe Shutts 
Katherine Stinchcomb-Smit 

and Vernon Smit
Lauren Carcara and Nicholas Smith
Maria and Pat Smith 
Daryl Snyder 
Laura Shelton and Mark Sobaszko
Cara and Tom Solley 
Sherri and Ryan Sprau 
Shannon and Jared Stark 
Susan Staugas 
Barbara and Roland Stayton 
Dr. Charlotte and John Clay Stites
Alice and Walker Stites 
Marty and Steve Stooksberry 
Lee and John Stough 
Pamela and Dr. Gerald Sturgeon
Laura and Dr. Kirk Swigert 
Mike Tandy 
Diane and Eddie Taylor 
Laura Thomas 
Paul Thomas 

Kathy and Dwayne Towles 
Toyota USA Foundation 
Jeryl and Rob Trail 
James Tretter 
Bartlett Turner Family 
UPS 
Valentine Family Charitable Fund - 

Linda and Chris Valentine 
Melissa Wines and Joseph Vap 
Laurie and George Vieth 
Sheila and Michael Vinciquerra
James Vittitow 
Myrna and Mark VonderHaar 
Deborah and George Vranich 
Martha and Greg Walker 
Rhonda North and Miller Warren
Lisa and William Webb 
Victoria and Richard Weber 
Stephanie and Gary Weidenborner
Susan and David Weihe 
Sharon and Bill Welch 
Mimi and Thomas Welter 
Patricia and William West 
Harvey Wheeler 
Ruth Ann and Mike Whitehouse
Renee and George Willett 
Larry Williams 
Tom Wine 
The Stephi and Jonathan Wolff 

Charitable Fund 
Phoebe Wood 
Pam and Brad Wright 
Kristen and Michael Wright 
YMCA of Greater Louisville 
Annie and David Yoho 
Dr. Janice Yusk and Dr. Theodore Hodge
Sherrie and Russ Zaino 
Cynthia and Joel Zipperle

Every effort was made to ensure the 
accuracy of our donor list. If your 
name contains an error, please call 
(502) 584-0350 to let us know.
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Gifts in MemoryGifts in Memory

Robert H. Ashburner
Tina Blevens
Mildred L. Brown
Eileen Chaney
Jennifer Combs Olson
Lawrence “Larry” Cook
Lillian P. Copeland
Judi V. Costelle
Travis Crump
Robert B. Dearing
Thomas Eaton Dunbar
Edward Ambrose Ford
Susan Freepartner
George Gibbs
George Herbig
Tom Higginbotham
Betty and David Jones
William “Bill” Kennedy
Juline Marston
Jordan T. Mattingly

Paula Miller
Landon John Nokes
Ann Adele Painchaud
Gene Paulin, Jr.
Michael D. Peak
Harry T. Rogers
Polly Rogers Brown Williams
Bruce Duncan Scott, Jr.
Sue Smith Quigg
Paul Steineman
Lisa Tapp
William Tasso Smith Jr.
James Thornton
Rebecca Trevino
Henry “Sonny” F. Watson
Mary Lou & M. Webb
Patricia Wernert
Becky Wood DeCamp
Karen Wunderlin

Gifts in Honor Gifts in Honor 

Julie S. Beam
Dan and Sue Bosserman
Joan Chmielewski
Robert B. Dearing
Michael Dixon
Connie and Steve Farmer
Susan Freepartner
George Gibbs
Doug and Maureen Hale
Kevin Heuser
Dan H. Jones
Jenny Marsh
Libby Meyer
Penny (Red) Pearson
Taylor Perry
Paul Ray
Luke Schmidt
William Schulze
James Thornton
David Y. Wood

Karen Wunderlin
Megan Young

Donors to Capital ProjectsDonors to Capital Projects

Gayle and Monty Boyd
Central Bank
The Gibbs Foundation
Jyll and Cary Hearn
Anonymous
Mary Gwen Wheeler and David A. 

Jones, Jr.
Nancy and Matthew Jones
Paradis Foundation, Inc.
Thorntons LLC
Sharon and Mark Wardlaw
Keith Williams
Frank Wood

Education DonorsEducation Donors

21st Century Parks Endowment, Inc.
Brown-Forman Foundation
Modern Woodmen of America
Outdoor Women of Louisville

Parklands Lifetime MembersParklands Lifetime Members

Annette Cox
Betty and George Gibbs
Henry V. Heuser, Jr. 
Drs. Lisa and Dan Jones
John Schnatter
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Learn more about donating in 
a loved one’s honor or about  
in-park Commemoratives by 
contacting Sam Stewart at 
sstewart@theparklands.org. 



Your continued support will positively shape the 
future of Louisville and truly benefit current and future 
generations through access to world-class parks.
Donate today at theparklands.org/donate.

The Parklands of Floyds Fork 
471 West Main Street, Suite 202
Louisville, KY 40202
(502) 584-0350
theparklands.org
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